#### **CHERRY CREEK EAST ASSOCIATION**

### **COMMUNITY MEETING**

### THURSDAY, 10-17-13

President Brooks Waldman welcomed the guests.

# **Introduction of State Representative Lois Court:**

- We were reminded that we could contact her with any of our concerns.
- Representative Court reviewed two important issues on the ballot: Amendment 66 and Proposition AA. She encouraged us to vote YES on both.

### **Neighborhood Maintenance:**

- Director of Right-of-Way Services for City of Denver Rob Duncanson addressed the group. He stated that his group manages parking, the city surveryor's office, and has multiple engineering groups. He explained that the city is responsible for curb to curb and the property owners are responsible for the rest. There were some questions from residents regarding right-of-way issues. He reminded the group that should there be an issue needing to be addressed, residents should call 311.
- Representative for Development Services, Steve Ferris addressed the group. His group covers
  new development from concept to completion. They focus on zoning issues and noncompliance issues. Residents asked some questions and rules were discussed.
- Councilwoman Jeanne Robb was present and encouraged our members to call her office when they can't get results with 311.

# **November Ballot Questions:**

• Representative from the Mayor's Office, Evan Dreyer distributed materials summarizing 4 city ballot measures. He explained the measures and encouraged the residents to vote.

**Updates on Working Committees:** (Committee progress was shared with the residents)

- Neighborhood Outreach Nancy Austin
- Transportation/Connectivity Susan Smernoff
- **Design and Development –** Trish Beck-Palamara
- Infrastructure/Streetscaping Tracy Winchester
- Harrison Corridor Initiative Laura Allred

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm.